CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
OCTOBER 27, 2015
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Pat Rose, Rita Selby, Jim O’Leary, Roland Roy, Steven Kenney, Donna Bosworth, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Rita Selby and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Donna Bosworth reported that the committee met on October 13th and that everything is on target.  There will be a meat pie party on October 31st.  The next meeting will be held on November 10th.  The chairpersons for next year will be Kristen Gallagher and Sara Perra.
2) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan reported that the scouts are doing well.  The cub scout pack has doubled in size due to an extra recruiting effort.  The scouts will again help with the bazaar and May Breakfast.  Also they are getting ready for the Christmas tree sale.
3) CHOIR
Roland Roy reported that there are two new choir members.  There will be practice on Wednesday October 29th and on Sunday mornings from 8:45-9:45.  They will begin preparing for Christmas.
4) LECTORS
No new report.
5) EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
No new report.
6) GRANDMA’S ATTIC
Rita Selby advised the committee that there are two new volunteers.  Donations will not be accepted in November and that the store will be closed during Thanksgiving week and for the last two weeks in December.
7) MUSIC 4 p.m. MASS
No new report.
8) MAY Breakfast
Donna Bosworth advised the committee that she and Doreen McConaghy will again co-chair the May Breakfast.  There will be the same menu as in the past.  The date will be May 15, 2016.
9) BLOOD DRIVE
Jim O’Leary reported that there had been no word from the Blood Center.  Steve Kenney inquired if it would be worthwhile to combine with other local churches.  Jim O’Leary said that he would contact the Blood Center.
10) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin advised that Faith Formation was well underway and that there are 15-20 more students compared to last year.  For Confirmation I there numbers are also up.  Bible study averages 14-15 people.  One person has signed up for adult confirmation.
11) MAINTENANCE
Roland Roy reported that Levine Painting has completed painting the rectory.  The next project will be air conditioning for the church.  Prices will be solicited in February or March.
12) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Jim O’Leary advised that $333,807.67 had been collected to date.  The balance to be collected is $2637.50.
13)  TWENTY FIVE WEEK CLUB
Father Lemlin reported that the Twenty Five Week Club will be concluding in December.
14) GENERAL BUSINESS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that McCormick Electric will shortly be running new electrical lines for the kitchen and church hall as well as installing a new vent in the kitchen.
Christmas Is will be setting up a tree during the last weekend in November.  The gifts will be collected during the weekend of December 12-13.
Steve has been painting the parish center and repairing walls.  Estimates for the elevator are about $175,000-$200,000 which is too great of an expense at this time.  There will be a meeting with a company that installs chairlifts to explore that possibility.
The next meeting will be December 1, 2015.
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Pat Rose and unanimously approved.
